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Upcoming Events

~ Jackie Sledge

6-11 Executive Commit-
tee Meeting, 6:00 p.m.,
Extension Office

6-13 begins every Monday L

and Thursday, Mediation
Garden, 9:00 a.m.—11:00
a.m.

6-15 Workday at Swenson
House—7:00 a.m.—9:00
a.m.

6-15 Demo Garden Work-
day—9:15 a.m.—11:00 a.m.

6-18 MG Assoc Meeting,
7:00 p.m., Education. 8;00
p.m.

Check the website
calendar and watch
emails for dates and
times of additional
events and projects.

The Garden Thymes

~ Charlotte Rhodes, BCMGA President

Well here it is the end of June and thanks to all the
rain, I still have plants that are alive and not fried. I
have managed to get most everything out of my green-
house and for the permanent residents, I have um-
brellas and fans to help cool them down. I am getting
limes off both my Meyers Lemon trees, yes apparent-
ly, they were labeled wrong. My Arabian Jasmine in
the greenhouse is constantly blooming and smells
wonderful. Ilove Jasmine and I knew this one was

¥ going to require more of me since it is not zoned for

this area. It seems to like where it 1s inside so there it
stays.

Now on the business side. Several of the comments
on the Organizational Survey were about Demo Gar-
dens, long term projects, our own place and a green-
house. Well finally, some things are coming to frui-
tion that encompass these. The Swenson House pro-
ject has started, the First Central Presbyterian
Church Project at N. 4th and Beech has been approved
and you should hear more on that soon. We are put-
ting the final touches on the McMurry MOU and we
have started the initial steps to acquire Mary Sue’s
two lots. The Bylaws Committee has been very busy
getting our guidelines updated, Recurring Special
Events Committee has done a bang-up job, and the
Project Committee has been non-stop and unbeatable!
A lot of people have been very busy on behalf of this
Organization and I want to thank them for that. It’s
all in the teamwork! Stay Cool Everyone!



Q Master Gardener Spotlight
Dorothy Kiser
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What brought you to Master Gardeners? Mary Sue Riskus in-
vited me to attend. I had always thought I would like to be
a part of this group, and after I retired, and my husband
died, I needed an activity to keep me busy.

Tell us about your family. My husband died August 2013. Our
two boys are grown and one is married and has our only
grandchild who works at Disney World.

What do you do? I am retired as of December 2010. I worked
at Hardin-Simmons University for over thirty years and
am a loyal “Cowboy” attending many functions there. I re-
tired as the Registrar of the University. Now I pretty much
do whatever I want to do. I attend many of the Primetimer
(over 60) activities at my church including a trip to NYC
last year, traveling to Disney World to see my granddaugh-
ter in April, gardening—both flower and vegetable, making
my own greeting cards and quilting. I like to stay busy!

What is your favorite part of gardening? I love the spring time
and enjoy trying new plants in my flower beds and vegeta-
ble garden. I planted snow peas and pinto beans this year
which I've never tried before. In my flower beds, I like to
plant things from the propagation class as well as plants
that are given to me.
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TO DO LIST

<>

~Audrey Gillespie
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1. Water wisely. Container |
pots need to be watered I
daily (if plants suffer, re I
pot into bigger container
or move to a more I
shaded area). New plant I
ings will continue to need I
TLC, but established |
beds should be watered |
deeply but infrequently. |
Consider replacing plants |
that suffer unduly due to I
needing more water. |
|
asters to promote neater |
appearances and more |
blooms this fall. Summer |
-blooming salvias need to
be cut back, blooms and
all, to the first or second
set of leaves. Fertilize
and water to spur new,
more compact and vigor-
ous growth for a
spectacular fall show.

3. If you want to carry your
tomatoes over to the fall
season, cut a six-inch ter-
minal shoot, rinse well,
pot in a one-gallon pot,
and keep in bright shade. |
Gradually move it to sun- |
nier areas over the course |
of several days. Plant it
late in the month for fall |
production.
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Permaculture

Permaculture will seem very familiar to you in
many respects. It is all about stewardship and re-
lationships rather than consumption. As master
gardeners we are already on that bandwagon, but
there are some mind-expanding ideas incorporated
in permaculture that you might find beneficial.
Space here 1s very limited, but the master garden-
er library just happens to have a great book on
this subject, Gaia’s Garden: A Guide to Home-
Scale Permaculture, by Toby Hemenway.

The June/July edition of “Mother Earth News”
contains a wonderful article by Jessi Bloom on the
basics of this subject. She outlines what she con-
siders the nine best practices. The first sentences
are hers, any others my attempt to give you a bet-
ter understanding of the content she includes with
each practice.

Become a systems thinker. Like Earth-Kind.

Start small.

Kill your lawn and grow food.

Grow perennial food plants.

Enlist and nurture nature’s allies. Ecosystems.

Build healthy soil.

Plant a food forest garden. Layering edible
plants.

Let animals be animals. (i.e., free-range chick-
ens)

Create resiliency in yourself. Take care of
yourself so you are prepared to face life’s
challenges.

~ Audrey Gillespie



COMMITTEE Tips of

the Trade
From the [}

ITips

To prevent accumulating dirt
under your fingernails while
you gogkeir(\j‘rll}er gcexr'tsien, draw
your nails across a bar of soap
n png you'll effectively seal the
undersides of your nails so dirt
can't collect beneath them.
Then, after you've finished in
the garden, use a nailbrush to
remove the soap and your nails

will be sparkling clean.
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Project:

Star Project

This project was proposed by J.D. Alexander and approved in
2016 by BCMGA. Location is on the grounds of The Pioneer
Methodist Church, about 15 miles south of Merkel on FM 126.
The Church was built in 1951 on the site of the pre-WW 11
grounds for the Butman Ranch Rodeo. In pre-WW II days the
grounds had rock retainer walls and a large 5 pointed Star con-
structed on the ground. It was never used as a planted area,
and the Church now, asked to have help in making it a horticul-
tural showplace. J.D. serves as co-ordinator of this Star Project.
His committee made a plan to bring this to fruition, and work
began in the fall of 2016. The soil was dug, some replaced and
all amended. The plan is to plant perhaps appropriately patri-
otic hued cultivars within the points of the star. Workdays were
scheduled through the spring of 2017 and occasional weeding
and upkeep will be done from that point forward!



